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THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF PARRY SOUND

RESOLUTION IN COUNCIL

No. 2024— Hg

DIVISION LIST YES NO DATE:November , 024

Councillor G.ASHFORD MOVE
Councillor J. BELESKEY
Councillor P. BORNEMAN
CounciHor B. KEITH
Councillor D. McCANN
Councillor C. MCDONALD
Mayor J. McGARV -Y

CARRIED: DEFEATED: Postponed to:

WHEREAS official statistics from the Government of Ontario confirm that rural roads are

inherently more dangerous than other roads;

AND WHEREAS, despite only having 17% ofthe population, 55%of the road fatalities

occur on rural roads;

AND WHEREAS, rural, northern, and remote municipalities are fiscally strained by

maintaining extensive road networks on a smaller tax base;

AND WHEREAS, preventing crashes reduces the burden on Ontario’s already strained

rural strained health care system;

AND WHEREAS, roadway collisions and associated lawsuits are significant factors in

runaway municipal insurance premiums and preventing crashes can have a significant

impact in improving municipal risk profiles;

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town of Parry Sound requests that the

Government of Ontario take action to implement the rural road safety program that Good

Roads has committed to lead, allowing Ontario's rural municipalities to make the critical

investments needed to reduce the high number of people being killed and seriously

injured on Ontario’s rural roads; and



FURTHER THAT a copy of this resolution be forwarded to Premier Doug Ford, Hon. 

Prabmeet Sarkaria, Minister of Transportation, Hon. Kinga Surma, Minister of 

Infrastructure, Hon. Rob Flack, Minister of Agriculture, Hon. Lisa Thompson, Minister of 

Rural Affairs, Hon. Trevor Jones, Associate Minister of Emergency Preparedness and 

Response, Hon. Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health, the Ontario Good Roads Association; 

and the Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (FONOM); and

FURTHER THAT this resolution be circulated to all municipalities in Ontario requesting 

their support. 







From: Salisko, Holly
Subject: Peterborough County Council Resolution Re: Ontario Rural Road Safety Program
Date: Wednesday, November 13, 2024 9:26:21 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognize the sender and know the contents to be safe.

Good morning,
 
Please note at their meeting on November 6, 2024, Peterborough County Council
passed the following resolution:
 
Resolution No. 238-2024
 
Moved by Councillor Lambshead
Seconded by Councillor Nelson
 
Whereas official statistics from the Government of Ontario confirm that rural roads are
inherently more dangerous than other roads; and
 
Whereas despite only having 17% of the population, 55% of the road fatalities occur
on rural roads; and
 
Whereas rural, northern, and remote municipalities are fiscally strained by
maintaining extensive road networks on a smaller tax base; and
 
Whereas preventing crashes reduces the burden on Ontario’s already strained rural
strained health care system; and
 
Whereas roadway collisions and associated lawsuits are significant factors in
runaway municipal insurance premiums. Preventing crashes can have a significant
impact in improving municipal risk profiles;
 
Now Therefore Be It Resolved That the County of Peterborough requests the
Government of Ontario take action to implement the rural road safety program that
Good Roads has committed to lead which will allow Ontario's rural municipalities to
make the critical investments needed to reduce the high number of people being
killed and seriously injured on Ontario’s rural roads; and
 
That a copy of this resolution be forwarded to Premier Doug Ford, Hon. Prabmeet
Sarkaria, Minister of Transportation, Hon. King Surma, Minister of Infrastructure, Hon.
Rob Flack, Minister of Agriculture, Hon. Lisa Thompson, Minister of Rural Affairs,
Hon. Trevor Jones, Associate Minister of Emergency Preparedness and Response,
and Hon. Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health, and Good Roads; and
 
That this resolution be circulated to all municipalities in Ontario requesting their
support;
Carried
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Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Kari Stevenson, Director
of Legislative Services/Clerk at kstevenson@ptbocounty.ca.
 
Thanks,
 
Holly Salisko
Administrative Services Assistant | Clerk's Division/Planning
Peterborough County
(705) 743-0380 Ext. 2105
 
This message, including any attachments, is confidential and/or privileged, and
intended only for the addressee(s) named in the message. If you are not the intended
recipient, you must not read, use, or disseminate the information contained in this
email. If you received this email in error, please notify the sender immediately by
telephone, fax, or email, and shred this confidential/privileged email, including any
attachments, without making a copy. Access to this email by anyone else is
unauthorized.
 
Should you/the sender submit letters and/or other communications or material that
contain personal information to the Council, such personal information may become
part of a public record and may be made available to the public through the Council
Agenda process.
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